 Clackamas River Water PRoviders

MEETING MINUTES 

June 7, 2017
Attendance:

Joel Komarek, City of Lake Oswego

Kari Duncan, City of Lake Oswego

Todd Heidgerken, Clackamas River Water

Suzanne DeLorenzo, Clackamas River Water

Wade Hathhorn, NCCWC/Sunrise

Kim Swan, Clackamas River Water Providers

Christine Hollenbeck, Clackamas River Water Providers

Andrew Swanson, Water Environment Services

Matt Glazewski, Water Environment Services 

Rob Annear, Geosyntec
Tim Shibahara, PGE

Max Nielsen-Pincus, PSU
Agenda

Approval of April CRWP Meeting Notes 

PGE Summer Operations Update
PSU/ISS Climate Resiliency Study

Program Updates
Member Roundtable

Approval of April Meeting Notes

There was not a quorum so the minutes were deferred to the next CRWP meeting.
Public Comment

None

PGE Summer Operations Update

Tim Shibahara from PGE gave a group an update on the PGE's summer operations.  He said that Timothy Lake was full and that flows were currently around 130 cfs coming out of Timothy.  He said that during the fall of 2017 they would be doing some work on the Timothy Lake spillway. He said that PGE would be lowering Harriet Lake by 7 feet to put in a new boat ramp.  The Faraday Power House built in the early 1900's is getting a seismic overhaul and upgrade.  There may be some changes in river flow due to this construction during the fall of 2018 and summer of 2019.  The gravel augmentation program below River Mill dam continues and PGE continue to see good numbers of fish returning through the project due to the large investments in fish passage.
PSU/ISS Climate Resiliency Study

Kim said she has been working with PSU and Institute for Sustainable Solutions on a Clackamas Watershed Resiliency Study focused on Climate Change.  Max Nielsen-Pincus from PSU provided an overview of the project objectives and the PSU staff that is involved in the project. 
Program Updates
CRWP TTX - Kim said that 26 people from CRWP member organization participated in the Table Top Exercise and that a After Action Report had been sent out. 

SRF Drinking WAter Protection Grant - Kim told the group that she was working on the development of a number of outreach pieces for the project and expect the program to kick off this fall.

Septic Workshop - Kim told the group that the CRWP host Annual Septic System workshops each year and that this year's workshop had 20 participants.

Final APU Report - Kim provided everyone with copies of the Final APU report for their files.

Summer Events - Christine told the group that she has been at a number of events this summer and that the Gladstone Festival and Clackamas County Fair were coming up in August.
2018 Calendar - Christine told the group that the 2018 Conservation Calendar was complete and that she 
would be distributing the calendars to schools and member offices starting in October.

Landscape Audits - Christine told the group that this new program was kicked off in May and that it was being well received by CRWP member customers. 
Member Roundtable
LO/Tigard - Kari said that they had been asked to shut off their intake for a body search but then they never commutated with them when they were completed.  Kari asked if anyone was interested in going with her to sit down with the Clackamas County Sheriff's Department to explain how drinking water intakes work. 
NCCWC - Wade said the Commission was getting settled with him being the new manager.  He also said they the Commission was working the LO on MOU/IGA regarding the LO pipeline project management and maintenance.
WES - Andrew reminded everyone about recycled water opportunities with the TriCity Wastewater treatment plant.  He also said that the Carli Creek restoration project construction was out to bid.  
Next CRWP meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, August 2nd 2017 from 9am – 11am at the NCCWC water treatment plant. 
